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Welcome to Mrs French who is Acting Principal while Mr Bradshaw is on leave. Mrs French 
has seamlessly filled this role from her experience in Semester 2, 2016 in the leadership 
team. 
 
I am currently reviewing  2016 in order to complete the Annual Report. I would like to 
acknowledge what a wonderful school community Burrendah PS has. It has been an         
absolute delight to read about the achievements and events that occurred last year from the   
excellent testing results of NAPLAN to the hard work completed to make the 40th              
Anniversary such a success. One of the projects the P&C funded which was a combined    
effort of both staff, community and parents was the mural on the canteen. This piece of art 
work is now deemed complete as of yesterday with the protective coating being applied 
through additional funding from the P&C in 2017. 
 
Pre-primary and Year 1 students have been involved in On Entry testing over recent weeks. This testing identifies a   
studentôs Literacy and Numeracy milestones. Testing will be finalised by next week. A summary for parents on their 
childôs results will be sent home by the end of this term. 
 
 I would like to clarify which email address to use when contacting Burrendah Primary School. To contact our front school 
office for general school enquires please email Burrendah.ps@education.wa.edu.au The new  
 Burrendah.PS.Administration@education.wa.edu.au email is for specific enquiries/information for the Principal,          
Associate Principal or Manager of Corporate Services.  
 
Our Year 4-6 Swimming Carnival is being held on Monday 13th March at the Armadale Aquatic Centre. This event is  
expected to commence at the pool around 9:30am and conclude around 11:45am. We look forward to seeing as many 
parents as possible at our carnival. 
 
Our usual Community Assembly in Week 7 has been moved to Week 8 Friday 24th March, to coincide with Harmony 
Week. This is not a free dress day for students but students are encouraged to come dressed to support the day. Please 
see the article in this newsletter for dress requirements. There will also be a Community Picnic where parents/
grandparents are invited to bring a picnic lunch to share with their child at 1:05pm on Friday 24th March. The picnic will 
be held near the basketball courts on the Castlereagh Close side of the school. Your child will meet you at this area. 
 
Parents are invited to watch a film on sugar called ñThat Sugar Filmò in the School Hall tomorrow morning Friday 10th 
March following the first siren of the day.  

 
 

Janine Kinninment  
9th March 2017  
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Jenny Coleman  
Music Specialist  

 

Music Update  
 

String Orchestra and Wind Band will still be rehearsing on Monday 13th March even though 
there is the Swimming Carnival this day. String Orchestra will finish before students need to be in 
their rooms at 8:30am. Students are back at school by lunch time and therefore in plenty of time for 
Wind Band starting at 3:15pm. 
 
CHOIR: Students are still welcome to join the choirs if they have missed the first few rehearsals but need to join soon as 
we have started learning the new repertoire for upcoming concerts.   
 
Senior Choir (Years 4 ð 6) rehearses on Tuesday mornings at 7:45am in the Music room. Everyone is welcome to join. 
 
Junior Choir (Years 1 ð 3) rehearses on Thursday mornings at 7:45am in the Music room. Everyone is welcome to 
join. 
 
Auditions for the Piano and Drum positions will begin in week 7: 
Monday 13th March starting at 7:40 am ï Drum kit auditions                                                                                                                                   
Thursday 16th March starting at 1:20 pm ï Piano auditions                                                                                                
Friday 17th March starting at 7:50 am ï Piano auditions                                                                                                 
Please write your name on the Audition Schedule if you havenôt already booked in a time to audition. 
 

Private Guitar and Bass Guitar lessons: Mr Matthew Keesing at Burrendah in the Music room ð Wednesday          
afternoons. Please phone Matt:  0421 521 425 (email: mkessing_music@hotmail.com) if you are interested in guitar      
lessons. Matt charges $35 per half hour lesson. 
 

Guitar Ensemble: Matthew Kessing has offered to direct a guitar ensemble at Burrendah straight after school on 

Wednesday afternoons. Cost will be $10 for one hour for students who are already learning guitar. Please register your 

interest with Matt ï contact details as above. This ensemble will only run if numbers are sufficient. 

 

 

Toys/  
Personal Belongings  

 
Parents are asked NOT to send toys 
or any item that can be traded such as 
collectable cards or spinners to 
school.  Loss, damage or theft of toys 
causes distress and the school does 
not accept responsibility for toys or 
personal belongings at school.   
 
If toys are required for news telling 
they must be left with the class    
teacher during the day. 
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News From The Science Lab  
The Science Lab has been a hub of activity over the last few weeks. 
 
While studying this termôs curriculum area of Earth and 
Space studies, we have had students researching and   
constructing models of volcanoes.  
 
Others have been looking into our planet earth to construct 
models of inner earth. 
 
 
 
 

Our Year 3 students have been focussing on the rotation and revolution of the Earth.  
 

Rocks have provided great interest to many ï conducting tests to find out whether they are 
igneous, sedimentary or metamorphic rocks. 

 

The junior students have been investigating the weather and water.  
 
Our garden club has begun planting new crops in the vegetable   
garden but while the weather is hot we have turned our focus on the reconstruction of our ñbottle 
green houseò. Please keep sending in clean 1.25litre and 2 litre soft drink bottles. 
 
Our STEM club is busy recycling newspapers to 
construct newspaper domes.  
 
We were lucky enough to have some visitors to the 
science lab ï Abbey and Mia brought in their pet 
mice to visit.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The first student to bring in the answer to last weekôs Science Question of the Week was William from Year 5. Keep those 
answers coming in. 
 

For students interested in competition where they can put to use their Science knowledge and IT skills to good use please 
go to https://www.australianmuseum.net.au/sleek-geeks-science . 
ñThe University of Sydney Sleek Geeks Science Eureka Prize is awarded for a short film that communicates a scientific 
concept in an accessible and engaging way. Entries are to take the form of a 1-3 minute film and must tell a real scientific 
story, which may be a scientific concept, discovery, invention, or the producer's own scientific hypothesis! Anything goes, 

but keep the science in the story, and keep the science real.ò The competition closes on the 5th May 2017. 

Sherryl Crouch  
Science Specialist 
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Year 6 Camp 2017 
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